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October-December 2023

Dear Friends and Family,

I am so grateful we serve an Ever-Living Redeemer!  This year 
has gone by so fast, but I am thankful for the Lord’s provision, 
protection, and promises throughout this year.  As October 
began, one of our oldest boys came to my office after school 
one day wanting to talk to me.  He started with asking me if 
he could be discipled and learn how he could start serving 
in a church.  Of course I told him that was wonderful and 
answered with yes.  I assured him that we would get someone 
to start discipleship classes with him, and I encouraged him 
to talk to our pastor that night.  I also have the privilege of 
doing discipleship classes with one of our teachers and two 
of our girls during our school day.  The Lord is really working 
in the hearts of our young people and staff here at SOAP.  
We give the Lord praise and honor for what He is doing in 
Soroti, Uganda.

In November we were all busy getting everything for our 
children to finish up the 2023 school year.  I had a lot of 
help this year with many of my duties due to the medical 
testing and being away.  I was amazed how our teaching staff 
took on extra responsibilities to lighten my load so I could 
concentrate more on the spiritual needs of the ministry and 
my health.  I am grateful for all the faithful prayers and extra 
support during this medical journey.

At the end of November, I came back to the States for more 
medical testing to see how my body responded to being back 
in Uganda.  I will get the results on December 18, so I would 
appreciate your prayers as I seek the Lord and continue to 
follow His leading!

I am wishing all of you a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year.  I hope each of you can slow down and enjoy your 
friends and family this Christmas!

Reaching The Least of These in Uganda,

Kerri L. Phillips

July-September 2023

Merry Christmas from Soroti, Uganda


